
April 2008 Voter's Meeting 

Minutes  

Quarterly Meeting  

April 6, 2008  

Chairman Nelson Torbeck called the meeting to order.  Pastor 
Wohletz spoke about Mission Work within the United States and led those 
present in prayer.  The minutes were read and accepted as read.  There 
were no members or releases for the past quarter.  The Treasurer’s report 
was given and we could use more money.  The Elders reported meeting 
monthly and that things were going well.  The Board of Education had 
nothing to report.  The Trustees thanked Rick Sasse for his work on 
replacing the doors of the Church.  The Sexton, Young People, and Men of 
the Congregation had nothing to report at this time.  The Financemen 
count what they receive and would like to count more.  The Sunday School 
reported that they have a really good staff and have decent attendance but 
invite more to attend.  

After a discussion regarding the movement of the service time to 9 
a.m. for the summer only, a motion to move the service time to 9 a.m. for 
the months of June, July, and August with Sunday School at 10:15 a.m. 
and Sunday School dismissal at 11:15 received a second.  There was a call 
for a secret ballot.  The Chairman appointed Tyler Kruenegel, Jerry 
Schukar, and Dennis Lange as tellers.  The motion carried.  

There was a discussion regarding the shrubbery around the Church.  
The Trustees are to look into this issue and decide what to do about the 
shrubbery and the smell in the basement from the water heater.  The 
Secretary was instructed to send a thank you note to C.T.’s for their 
donation of Communion wine.  

A motion to accept the Council’s recommendation for the special 
collection received a second and passed.  It is:  



Mother’s Day (loose)    Armed Forces Commission  

The Chairman explained about the Life Touch Church Directory.  
After some discussion, there was a motion and a second to have a new 
Church Directory.  The motion carried.  Nelson and Janice Torbeck 
volunteered to form a committee to work on the Church Directory.  

The Chairman thanked and released the tellers.  After the reading of 
the minutes, the meeting was adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer.  

Respectfully submitted,  

F. Gale Meseke, Secretary  


